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 RCAC REVIEWS PETITION TO ADOPT 2020 NEC
  At its meeting Wednesday, the Residential Construction Advisory Committee (RCAC) heard from petitioners on the adoption of the 2020 National Electric Code (NEC).  After a lengthy presentation on the potential changes to the code, the RCAC held off any action until further discussion at its October meeting.  There are several Ohio amendments in the current NEC adopted in Ohio, and amendments will be considered to the 2020, as well. 
The next RCAC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 19th. Please contact OHBA with any questions. 
OHBA TAKES PART IN DAYTON HOUSING PANEL
OHBA Executive Vice President, Vince Squillace, and Dayton homebuilder and OHBA Past President, Charlie Simms, participated in a live streamed zoom on housing. Organized by the Dayton Daily News, a virtual panel of experts discussed this boom in local housing developments, how affordable housing options created today will shape our region in the years to come, and the concerns some community members have about these plans. The other panelists included, Adam Blake, Vice President of Housing for County Corp, Tawkiyah Jordan, Senior Director for Housing and Community Strategy at Habitat for Humanity International, Amy Riegel, Executive Director of Coalition on Homelessness and Housing in Ohio and Matt Sauer, Dayton Plan Board member and architect.  To view the hour-long discussion, click the link below. 
As the legislature prepares to come back for its lame duck session, OHBA will continue to have discussions on housing and ready for the House and Senate’s return.  A few items likely to be on the agenda are SB 329 Property Tax, sponsored by Senator Schuring, which would authorize certain subdivisions to designate areas within which certain residential property is wholly or partially exempted from property taxation, the creation of a state LIHTC program, and distribution of ARPA funds for low-income housing. 
https://fb.watch/f61doGZDve/
Feel free to contact OHBA with any questions. 
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